

Student Affairs Committee

Apr. 21, 2021

Meeting Minutes

Members present: Hilary Smith, Library; Martha Shott, Math & Stats; Napoleon Reyes, CCJS; Jenny Bent, Arts & Humanities; Trevor Paige, AS; Laura Monje-Paulson, Student Affairs; Jenn Lillig, Academic Programs.

Members absent: Sandra Ayala, Education; Briana Moreno Sanchez, AS; (B&E rep position is still open as is the SSP rep position)

Proceedings

Meeting called to order at 10:06 am. Chair's Report (see below). Agenda approved at 10:11 am. Minutes from last meeting will be sent at a later date for approval.

Chair's Report: (H. Smith)

H. Smith attempted to bring the Priority Reg issue to ExComm re: how groups are added to the policy but didn't have the opportunity to bring the item up during the most recent meeting.

Two more SAC meetings remain this semester. Need to elect a new chair of the committee (H. Smith will not run again). If members are interested in serving please let her know.

Ben Ellis (Student Conduct) wants to develop a group focused on discussing and developing academic integrity on campus. He wants a SAC representative in the group. Details re: meeting frequency and timeline TBA. Let Hilary know if you are interested in being involved.

Other Reports:

Student Affairs (L. Monje-Paulson)

To clarify the bookstore incentive for fall semester (\$250 voucher vs. two \$250 vouchers): any student who has applied to live on campus for fall semester by May 1st will receive a single \$250 voucher to use toward books and other course materials purchased in the bookstore. There is no additional voucher related to faculty having submitted their course materials by Apr. 30th.

Enrollment numbers are currently ~5000 for the upcoming year. 1476 have applied to live on campus; 356 of those are FTFY; 149 are FY transfer students; 971 are current/returning students. These numbers represent about 59% of FTFY and 17% of FY transfer students.

N. Reyes asked whether the rec center, student cafeteria, etc. will be open in fall. L. Monje-Paulson said that yes, the current plan for fall is for those venues to be fully operational with a first phase being reopening The Kitchens and then gradually reopening other dining venues. H. Smith added that the library will be open in fall with hours structured so that students and faculty can access space/resources around scheduled class times.

Academic Advising

No report

ATI (S. Ayala - absent)

No report

Athletics Council (M. Shott)

No report

Alcohol and Drugs (N. Reyes)

No report

Fee Advisory (H. Smith)

No report

Associated Students (T. Paige)

Restructuring process for newly elected or returning officers is going well.

On Thursday, Senate will be considering a resolution AS sent in response to the Teaching of Sensitive Materials policy.

Business items

None

Meeting adjourned at 10:41 am.

Minutes prepared by M. Shott